
  
 
 
 
 

SUPPLEMENTAL REPORTS & COMMUNICATIONS II 
Office of the City Clerk  

 
City Council of the City of Napa 

Special Meeting 

March 16, 2020 
 

FOR THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NAPA: 
 

EVENING SESSION: 
 
10.  ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS:  
 
10.A.  Proclamation of Local Emergency to Respond to the Coronavirus (COVID-19). 

 Email received on March 16, 2020 from Colleen Harmon. 
 Email received on March 16, 2020 from Bernardo “Bernie” Narvaez. 
 Email received on March 16, 2020 from Lowell Downey. 
 Email received on March 16, 2020 from Kasey Lyons. 
 Email received on March 16, 2020 from Julia Winiarski. 
 Email received on March 16, 2020 from Bernardo “Bernie” Narvaez. 



From: Colleen Harmon 
Sent: Monday, March 16, 2020 6:43 PM 
To: Clerk <clerk@cityofnapa.org>; publiccomments@countyofnapa.org 
Subject: Covid 19 response- question 

[EXTERNAL] 

Good evening,  
Thank you for your service. First, is there a video feed? Only audio is playing on channel 28. 
President Trump brought in citizens to Travis Air Force Base, possibly exposing our counties. Queen of 
the Valley, treated 2. Davis reported a confirmed case that exposed our area and is being treated in 
nearby Sacramento. 

What need do we currently have to test everyone that was in contact with those individuals? And can 
we meet it? 

Has everyone who has requested a test in Napa been able to access them already, and what were those 
results? 

I have a chronic respitory disease, should I self isolate?  
When President Trump says to limit groups to under 10 people, how can restaurant kitchens stay open? 

Thank you for your time and service. 
Best, 
 Colleen Harmon 
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From: napabernie 
Sent: Monday, March 16, 2020 6:43 PM 
To: Clerk <clerk@cityofnapa.org> 
Subject: Comment to council 

[EXTERNAL] 

Has shelter in place been discussed? Should City Council consider this?  
Regarding employees from counties known to have confirmed carriers; are they being encouraged to 
stay home. Is testing for them being prioritized? 

Sincerely, 

Bernardo “Bernie” Narvaez 
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From: Lowell Downey  
Sent: Monday, March 16, 2020 6:49 PM 
To: Clerk <clerk@cityofnapa.org> 
Subject: Comment for City Council tonight 

[EXTERNAL] 

Dear City Council and Mayor, 

The City is behind on the Coronovirus crisis. Please tell us why? 

Increase in infections have started to slow in Italy because of the drastic measures.  You have to do this. 
You have no choice. 

• We should be on mandatory shelter in place.

• No restaurants should be feeding people in doors. Deliveries and pick up is fine.

• Make sure the non profits that take care of our most vulnerable are supported.

• Stop processing tickets and delinquent fines

• Stop all large scale building projects

• Don't turn off anyone's water for lack of payment

* Support medical facilities with their critical logistical needs

• Work with County in all aspects. Close all public facilities.

• Encourage industries, businesses, hotels and wineries to hire people who live in Napa.  Local First
priorities. 

• Stop Evictions based on hardship.

• Increase education to Spanish speaking community

• Understand and study the long term ramifications economically to our community. Apply city-wide
support based on these ramifications. 

• Ramp up homeless service outreach.

• Cooperate with regional mayors. This is a regional issue with regional solutions and concerns.

• Counter fake reports and education against them.

• Create community wide messages online, youtube and in press that educate and support

Thank you for acting responsibly! 

Lowell 

Lowell Downey 
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From: Kasey Lyons 
Sent: Monday, March 16, 2020 6:53 PM 
To: Clerk <clerk@cityofnapa.org> 
Subject: CITY COUNCIL PUBLIC COMMENT 

[EXTERNAL] 

Please allow all staff the ability to work 40 hours a week. Please don’t tell staff they have to use their 
vacation time, wiping out their balance 
--  
Thanks,  
Kasey  
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From: Julia Winiarski 
Sent: Monday, March 16, 2020 6:55 PM 
To: Clerk <clerk@cityofnapa.org> 
Subject: COVID-19 meeting 

[EXTERNAL] 

Please postpone consideration and approval of projects coming before the planning commission and 
council for permitting or expansion. All hands should be on deck to mitigate the effects of the pandemic 
on the public. In addition, the necessity to care for family members and our community precludes 
meaningful public participation in the process at this time.  

Thank you, 

Julia Winiarski 

City Council Special Meeting
3/16/2020
Supplemental II - 10.A.
From: Julia Winiarski



From: Bernie Narvaez  
Sent: Monday, March 16, 2020 7:15 PM 
To: Clerk <clerk@cityofnapa.org> 
Subject: Comments to Council 

[EXTERNAL] 

Napa County business have access to disaster relief funding programs. 
Press release attached. 

"Applicants may apply online, receive additional disaster assistance information and download 
applications at https://disasterloan.sba.gov/ela. Applicants may also call SBA’s Customer Service 
Center at (800) 659-2955 or email disastercustomerservice@sba.gov for more information on SBA 
disaster assistance. Individuals who are deaf or hard of hearing may call (800) 877-8339. Completed 
applications should be mailed to U.S. Small Business Administration, Processing and Disbursement 
Center, 14925 Kingsport Road, Fort Worth, TX 76155." 

Regards, 

Bernardo “Bernie” Narvaez 

City Council Special Meeting
3/16/2020
Supplemental II - 10.A.
From: Bernardo "Bernie" Narvaez

https://gcc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdisasterloan.sba.gov%2Fela%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR2CRJH63FDGsg3aUTqqNZvyE_A4MtnjkSwT81e-09VoudcRcEEMRtZbe3o&data=02%7C01%7Cclerk%40cityofnapa.org%7Cfcc2283fb90649bafd5508d7ca1903b1%7C7c2235c73aee4099a6c4bde6470cfa85%7C0%7C0%7C637200081232321239&sdata=%2F4S48r0pS6iSPTEGbz7exVZ%2BDX%2FaSayQ8GLFy%2BZu49o%3D&reserved=0
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